
Project Information

Built in 1953, the Pine Hill Road travels over the Thruway (I-87) in the Town of Woodbury. The 
bridge is at the end of its service life and will be replaced with a new structure. The new 163-foot-
long bridge will carry an 11-foot-wide travel lane in each direction, a 6-foot-wide shoulder and 
feature pedestrian fencing on both sides. The new bridge’s vertical clearance will be raised to 
16 feet 6 inches over the Thruway, up from 14 feet 2 inches, to enhance safety and mitigate 
bridge hits. The bridge will have an expected service life of 75 years.

Construction is expected to start in spring 2026 and anticipated to be completed by fall 2027.

Minimal Impact to the Traveling Public

The Pine Hill Road bridge will remain open to traffic throughout construction, which will be 
completed in stages utilizing an alternating one-way traffic pattern controlled by temporary traffic 
signals near each end of the bridge. Specific construction activities, such as the removal of the 
existing bridge steel and the placement of the new bridge steel, will require brief stoppages of 
traffic on Pine Hill Road and the Thruway. These traffic stops will occur overnight. All traffic stops 
will be coordinated with the municipality and emergency services, and it is anticipated each stop 
will last no more than 20 minutes.
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